
From: Suzanna Jones <suzanna.jones@igc.org>  
Sent: Monday, February 3, 2020 8:26 PM 
To: Faith Brown <FBrown@leg.state.vt.us> 
Subject: [External] 5G 
 
[External] 

Dear Committee Members,  
 
Joel Moskowitz, PhD, of the School of Public Health at the University of California Berkeley, has 
published a compendium of peer reviewed studies that are relevant to questions you may have 
about the safety of electromagnetic radiation in general and 5G in 
particular: www.saferemr.com  A good overview is provided by his op-ed in Scientific American 
in October 2019: https://www.saferemr.com/2019/10/5G-Scientific-American.html 
 
He also has information on impacts on wildlife, including birds, dairy cows, reptiles, and the 
following study on bees which I found particularly 
disturbing: https://www.saferemr.com/search?q=bees  
 
I know that we are told that the Telecommunications Act of 1996 precludes any government 
agency turning down a telecommunications antenna based on health concerns, but there are 
other avenues beyond rejecting citing applications for the legislature to stop the deployment of 
5G. 
 
See the August 9, 2019 decision by the DC Circuit Court of Appeals, which vacated the FCC’s 
deregulation of small wireless telecommunications facilities (sWTFs) because the FCC was 
‘arbitrary and capricious’ in determining that sWTFs don’t require review.   
 
Your hands are not tied.  Please don’t let the telecom lobbyists run roughshod over your 
decision making process.  There is too much at stake here. 
 
Thank you for your thorough consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
Suzanna Jones 
Walden 
 
 

This message has originated from an External Source. Please use caution when 
opening attachments, clicking links, or responding to this email. 
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